

## City of Cleveland Memorandum

Frank G. Jackson, Mayor

TO: Matthew Zone, Chair

Safety Committee

FROM: Michael McGrath, Director

Department of Public Safety

Martin Flask, Executive Assistant to the Mayor

Office of the Mayor

DATE: September 27, 2017

SUBJECT: Ordinance No. 1082-17 authorizing the Director of Public Safety

to lease certain space located in the Justice Center, 1300 Ontario Street, and a portion of the parking garage to Cuyahoga County for the purpose of the County relocating operations form the Marion Building to the Justice Center for a term of one year, with three one-year options to renew, exercisable by the Director of

**Public Safety** 

Ordinance No. 1082-17, if passed by Council, will authorize the Director of Public Safety to enter into a lease for a portion of the Police Headquarters at 1300 Ontario Avenue for \$1.00 for a period of one year, beginning October 2, 2017, through October 1, 2018, with three one-year options to renew.

Cuyahoga County will lease floors 1, 2 and 4 and a portion of the parking garage to relocate their operations from the Marion Building to the Police Headquarters. Upon conclusion of the lease, ownership of the Police Headquarters will transfer to Cuyahoga County.

Ordinance No. 247-17 authorizing the Sale of the Police Headquarters to Cuyahoga County was approved by Cleveland City Council June 5, 2017.